
 

 

Update: Coordinating Chamber of Provincial Eastern Cape 

(CCPECP) task team meeting - Early Childhood 

Development transfer 
 

Labour was invited to attend the fourth meeting of the Early Childhood Development function shift on 30 

November 2021 under the auspices of the PSCBC. The meeting began with a presentation by 

Workstreams Task Teams leaders as agreed in the previous PTT meeting. The following task teams 

reports were presented: 

 

• Legal and Contacts Task Team 

• Finance Task Team 

• Human Resource and Labour Relations Task Team 

• Infrastructure Task Team  

• Data, M and E Information Task Team 

• Programme Implementation Task Team 

• The purpose of the task team  

 

The above Task Team reports are available on request at the Mthatha Provincial Office. 

 

The Provincial Task Team proceeded with the business of the day where labour raised issues of the 

Department of Education organisational structure that was not ratified by the Chamber before it was 

submitted to the MEC for Education. The employer agreed that the organisational structure will be 

presented to the Chamber and give feedback in the next meeting. 

 

Labour raised concerns regarding the two employees whose hearings are still pending. The employer 

responded that all outstanding payments and hearings will be concluded before the end of March 2022. 

The employer provided labour with the list of affected employees to be transferred to the DBE structure 

for noting. 

 

Members are encouraged to submit their concerns regarding the transfer of Early Childhood 

Development shift function from the Department of Social Development to the Department of Basic 

Education to the PSA Provincial Office in Mthatha (gilbert.seakamela@psa.co.za) and Port Elizabeth 

(riaan.vosloo@psa.co.za). 
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The next Provincial Task Team meeting will be on 24 February 2022. 

 

 

GENERAL MANAGER 

 


